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	 Past Commodore (P/C) Bob 
Myers (2004), president of the 
QCYC past commodores group, 
presided over the traditional 
Change of Watch ceremony that 
took place at the second member-
ship meeting in September.
	 “It is one of our club’s most 
important traditions,” Bob says, 
“thanking club leaders for their 
service and welcoming new lead-
ers into the fold.” 
	 For service “above and beyond 
the call of duty,” Commodore 
Dave Bedner presented the 
Member of the Year Trophy to 
Captain Pete DeLaunay; and 
the Commodore’s Trophy to 
Captains Eric and Barb Wood. 
	 P/C Dick McGrew led decom-
missioning for trustees Rick 
Ashleman and Pete DeLaunay 
who had fulfilled their three-

continued on page 12

	 More than 140 members 
dressed up and turned out to 
dine, dance and celebrate ser-
vice in style at Queen City Yacht 
Club’s annual Commodore’s Ball 
in October. 
	 Immediate Past Commodore 
Dave Bedner and First Lady 
Michele Bedner led a group of 

Sold-Out Commodore's 
Ball Celebrates Service

spirited helpers to make the ball 
a success, including décor coor-
dinator Vivian Johnson. Chef 
Willie Williamson and his crew 
served up a gourmet dinner gar-
nished with an over-the-top ice 
sculpture in the form of a light-
house. Celebrants danced to 
music by the Soul Sirens.

continued on page 10

QCYC Change of 
Watch Steeped 
in Tradition

The Grimm family is all style and smile at the Commodore's Ball. They are Robbie 
and his wife Jo, left. Matt and his wife Lisa,center and Jeff and his wife Maggie. 

The Grimm brothers are sons of Commodore Scott and First Lady Karin Grimm.

Photo by Michael Abrejera

http://www.queencity.org
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Kim Nance
Realtor®

Cell: 480.489.7178   kimnance.az@gmail.com 
Offi ce: 623.889.7100   Fax: 602.733.5131

Representing Arizona’s Active Adult Living 
Communities in the Phoenix West Valley 

  Trilogy at Vistancia

  Corte Bella

  Sun City Grand

  Sun City West 
and more

QCYC Captain & Arizona Sunshine Specialist

about internal commu-
nications improvements 
and house and docks 
improvements from the 
vice commodore and 
“improving the dirt” of 
the club from the rear 
commodore.
	  On the lighter side, 
you will see a better heat-
ing system for the patio 
area and the elimination 
of those god-awful floor heaters; 
a snappier look to the Third Deck 
crow’s nest with a matching can-
vas dodger like the front of the 
clubhouse, and more – many more 
– historical photos of our colorful 
history throughout the clubhouse. 
	  My thanks to the 
Architectural Advisory 
Committee for approving and 
adding some flair to these 
projects.  Many more projects 
coming!
	 Thanks to David and Veronica 
Ewton for putting on a fabulous 
“Grimm Halloween” party.  There 
were some crazy costumes, for 
sure! 
	 November foretells tough 

football games and the start of 
the holiday season with the Apple 
Cup and Thanksgiving, but don’t 
forget to join Fleet Captains 
Stephanie Farrar and Michael 
Abrejera for the November 
Wine Tasting Land Cruise 
to Woodinville on Saturday, 
November 11.  If you have not 
signed up, it might be too late!  
Check it out.   It promises to be a 
great time. 
	 Just a reminder:  There will be 
no general meeting on November 
22.  The Wednesday before 
Thanksgiving is a time to fast and 
get the body ready for the pro-
tein and carb explosion the next 
day.  But keep checking the online 

www.mactops.com

Changing Course: 
the social season is 
Upon Us
COMMODORE'S REPORT– 
Fall brings with it a shift in the 
weather and a shift in our boating, 
for sure.  
	 While the cruising season 
slows to a crawl and newly 
snapped-on canvas blocks out the 
cold, the pace of the club picks 
up and heats up.  The board of 
trustees approved the bridge’s 
budget for fiscal year 2017-2018, 
exercising its duty to manage the 
club’s resources and prudently 
salting away funds.  The board 
and bridge carved out money 
to augment our 520 Defense 
Fund, while still managing to 
fund important projects for 
maintaining and improving our 
facilities. It was a team effort, and 
the club is better for it.
	 The bridge is wasting no time 
getting projects underway and 
I will leave the house, docks, 
grounds, and security improve-
ment discussions to my able junior 
officers’ reports.  You will hear 

mailto:kimnance.az@gmail.com
http://www.mactops.com
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calendar.  Dates are still being 
added for events.  
	 The new club year is 
underway!  Are you being a part 
of it?  Let’s have some fun and get 
things done!

– Scott Grimm, Commodore  

Back to Business on 
the Docks and the 
Staircase
VICE COMMODORE'S REPORT–
We are fully back to business after 
the summer cruising season, and 
there are several projects under-
way to enhance our facilities and 
make the Queen City experience 
even better.  Watch this space for 
info and updates.
	 As you are aware, the bridge 
has always had an open-door pol-
icy to hear the general members’ 
needs and ideas.  This summer 
a recurring theme was brought 
to us regarding the use of the 
Mainstation “U,” QCYC member 
use of the reciprocal space and 
how we all are using the work 
slips.  
	 Just as a reminder, the club 
policies are: 
	 5.02.  Moorage for Members --
Members may have temporary 
moorage at the reciprocal dock 
at the in-station with permission 
of the Bridge, or the dock 
immediately in front of the 
clubhouse for a period not to 
exceed seven (7) nights in any 
30-day period.
	 Members may have an addi-
tional seven (7) nights in any 
30-day period at the transient 
moorage portion of the reciprocal 
dock.
	 On arrival, a member using 
temporary moorage shall enter the 
member’s name and dates of stay 
in the moorage logbook located 
adjacent to the dock area in front 
of the clubhouse and pay the 
nightly moorage fee.
	 Some more friendly reminders: 

	 When using the “U,” 
the yellow loading zone 
must be kept clear.  It 
is best if all boats stern-
tie to make the best use 
of the limited space.  
Always be aware that 
you could be asked by 
another member to move 
your boat to free up more 
space.  If your boat is too 
large for the space behind 
the yellow line, consider using 
the reciprocal space as a courtesy 
to others, rather than side-tie 
north-to-south. And always put 
a probable departure date onto 
the sign-in sheet.  
	 When using the reciprocal 
space, only one Queen City boat 
space (the east end) is available 
for member use.  Rafting is ok 
and encouraged.
	 When using the workslips, 
reservations for a three-day stay 
may be made on the QCYC web 
site.  Additional three-day res-
ervations may not be made until 
the third day of the original 
reservation.
	 Thanks for adhering to these 

policies.  If you have thoughts or 
suggestions, feel free to contact 
me at vicecommodore@queenc-
ity.org.
	 Moving on to other news. If 
you visit the mainstation and it 
smells like Glidden, it’s either 
because Gordy Foote has his 
usual brush in hand touching the 
place up or the highly trained 
professionals are painting in the 
staircases. 
	  The staircase job was deemed 
too dangerous for us to do in-
house by the vice commodore 
(because the house commit-
tee wanted the vice commodore 
to do it himself). So an out-
side contractor with the proper 

helmsmantrawlers.com | 206.282.0110 | 2400 westlake ave n | seattle

38E pilothousE
31 sEdan

morE  boat  l Ess  monEy 
top  qual i ty  at  factory  d irEct  pr ic ing

Helmsman
t r a w l e r s
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Committees 
Back in the 
Routine for 
Fall
REAR 
COMMODORE’S 
REPORT —Happy 
Fall! As I write this 
it is raining outside, 
that’s a good thing 
as my grass sorely 
needs water. 
	 I’m looking forward to work-
ing with my team this next year:
Karleen Reed is responsible for 
the Grounds Committee.  
	 Karleen did a great job last 
year and has some new ideas for 
this upcoming year. Last month 
we had a work party and cleaned 
up some of our beds helping 
to get the grounds ready for 
fall. Thank you to all those who 
helped.  
	 Dick Geving is responsible for 
Security. Dick has a long history 
maintaining security throughout 
his career and I’m confident that 
he will bring QCYC security up 
to date. Currently he is re-keying 
and re-issuing keys for the house.  
We are also considering options 
to upgrade parking and dock 
security.
	 Chris Benson is continuing 
his role as Membership Chair.  
Chris has done an outstanding 

job for many years and as of our 
last meeting we had full member-
ship! Thank you Chris!
	 Parking – Our Non-Restricted 
parking rules apply. Just a 
reminder that each member-
ship may park two vehicles on 
Clubhouse property, a stick-on 
club burgee decal must be affixed 
to the member’s vehicle, placards 
are not required, and vehicles 
parked more than 20 consec-
utive days must have Bridge 
approval. However – Meeting 
nights, Friday lunch and during 
club events are “restricted days” 
where members are only allowed 
one car, with its QCYC placard, 
in the lot.
	 Happy Thanksgiving 
everyone!

– Sandy Werner, Rear Commodore

	

•	Refit	&	Restoration

•	Yacht	Commissioning

•	Mechanical	&	Electrical	
Systems

•	Topside	Refinishing

•	Navigation,	Entertainment	
&	Communication	Systems

•	Shipwright	Services

•	Fiberglass	Repair

•	Hull	Extensions

•	Rigging	&	Furlers	

•	General	Maintenance	&	
Detailing

•	Custom	Metal	Fabrication

•	Heated	Dry	Storage

www.seaviewboatyard.com

SEAVIEW  
WEST 

At Shilshole Bay Marina

206-783-6550 
west@seaviewboatyard.com 

SEAVIEW  
NORTH 

At Squalicum Harbor Marina

360-676-8282 
north@seaviewboatyard.com

SEAVIEW YACHT 
SERVICE FAIRHAVEN
In Bellingham’s Fairhaven District

360-594-4314 
fairhaven@seaviewboatyard.com

SERVING NW BOATERS FOR 41 YEARS
Reminder: 
Bilge Pump 
Deadline is  
the 10th of 
each month

equipment will handle the task.  
Actually, this job is a capitol proj-
ect and planned for in the yearly 
budget. 
	 By the way, the next time you 
see a house committee member, 
give them a pat on the back for 
keeping the mainstation so well 
maintained.  Better yet, join us 
at 9 a.m. on Tuesdays and lend a 
hand.  Excellent doughnuts are 
provided.
	 Okay then, let’s say you are 
strolling down Dock 2 and realize 
you have been tripping over the 
same deck plank for weeks.  All 
it needs is a little tap down, but 
from a 20-lb. sledgehammer, 
and who has one of those lying 
around?  The docks committee 
does, that’s who, and they know 
how to use it! 
	 How do you let them know 
about the issue?  Easy.  Go to 
the QCYC web site, click on 
“Facilities,” then “Facilities Repair 
Request” and fill out the simple 
form. 

Whether it’s the mainstation, 
outstation or docks, you can 
report ANY necessary repair of 
club property on this form, and 
by doing so, allow our amazing 
and dedicated committee chairs to 
assign the tasks and keep track of 
those repairs.
	 See you in the staircase.

–Mark Reed, Vice Commodore

http://www.seaviewboatyard.com


The fall calendar is 
full for Tarettes
PRESIDENT’S REPORT —  
Thank you to Denise Whitaker for 
organizing a fun Meet and Greet 
Event on October 9.  We enjoyed  
wine and great appetizers 
together, shared stories about our 
boat names and exchanged some 
accessories and jewelry pieces.  
Great casual time together with 
friends!

Eleven women attended a 
lively Women’s Interclub Council 
(WIC) luncheon at Port Orchard 
Yacht Club on October 12.  We 
learned more about rescue dogs 
and how they can find lost 
people with their amazing noses.  
Definitely a fun opportunity to 
meet women from other yacht 
clubs.

By the time you read this 
article, we may already have 
attended the  WIC luncheon 
at Tacoma Yacht Club which 
was scheduled for Thursday, 
November 1. If not, the cost is $20. 

The December WIC luncheon 
will be held at Day Island Yacht 

Club on Tuesday, December 
12 with a Christmas theme.  
Everyone is encouraged to wear a 
Christmas festive sweater. Cost is 
$20. 

To attend any of the WIC 
luncheons, contact Patti Oberg, 
our WIC representative, at 425-
503-1182 or my3ormore@yahoo.
com.

Our next general Tarettes 
meeting will be at 1 p.m. Friday, 
November 10. We have some 
important business to consider at 
this meeting.  We plan to review 
the major changes to our by-laws 
in support of planning efforts to 
extend membership to all QCYC 
women without dues.  And we 
will offer an engaging program 
following the business, yet to be 
decided.  Please join us at this 
important and fun meeting.

We’d love to have you join 
us at a volunteer work party 
at Treehouse from 10 a.m. to 2 
p.m. Thursday, November 16.  
Treehouse supports the needs of 
foster children and their families.  
We typically help the organization 

by sorting and tagging clothing in 
their “wearhouse” and have fun 
working together in the process!  
If you can help, please contact 
Barbara Wilson at 206-276-3874 or 
barbarawilsonphd@att.net.

Mark your calendar for 
our annual and ever popular 
Captain’s Dinner to be held 
Friday, December 15.  Cost is $25.  
Registration opens soon. Look for 
our flyer in this Bilge Pump issue.

Lots going on!  And more fun 
activities are in the works!

—Mary Jo Svendsen, President

Tarettes attending the last Women's Interclub Council meeting are, from left: Carol 
Soffel, Lois Odland, Karen Klett, President Mary Jo Svendsen, Patti Oberg, Debbie 

Foote, Wendy Hamal Redding, Joyce Longstaff and Linda Dishneau. 

Wendy Hamal Redding shows off 
the basket she won at the Women's 

Interclub Council luncheon last month.

Joyce Longstaff is one of the winners 
of a basket at last month's Women's 

Interclub Council meeting.
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Mind the orange 
cones and show your 
QCYC ID

OUTSTATION REPORT – The 
Bainbridge outstation parking lot 
will be cordoned off on Shannon 
Drive with orange cones for the 
duration of Winslow’s public-
dock project next door in order to 
keep park visitors, rowers, heavy 
construction trucks and others 
out of our lot. 

The project is expected to be 
completed in February.

Interestingly, the parking lot is 
proving to be a bigger problem for 
us than our docks!

If you come by vehicle, just 
pick up a couple of the orange 
cones, park as usual and replace 
the cones.

Also, if you’ve parked in 
the lot, please be sure that your 
vehicle has identification -- either 
a club decal or a parking slip 
(available at the sign-in desk).

To help find your unidentified 
vehicle if it’s not in the lot when 
you come back, the phone number 
for Gateway Towing in Poulsbo is 
360-779-5990. . . .

– Eric Wood, Outstation Chair

Tell your friends 
about us

	 MEMBERSHIP REPORT– 	
       There are a few openings for 
membership in the club.

There are, of course, waiting 
lists for moorage in the 229 slips 
at the mainstation, and the wait 
may be two to three years for the 
smaller slips. For longer 44-foot to 
60-foot slips, the wait may be as 
much as five years. But temporary 
sublets by members may cut that 
wait down. 

Those of you who may know 
people who want to join us, 
remind them of our outstations on 
Bainbridge Island, Deer Harbor 

on Orcas Island, Ganges Harbor 
on Salt Spring Island, and Thetis 
Island Marina on Thetis Island.  
Plus we enjoy reciprocal moorage 
privileges at yacht clubs through-
out Puget Sound, Canada and 
other parts of the U.S. and the 
world.

You might mention that we 
have numerous club activities 
and cruises throughout the year 
and some sort of club social at 
the mainstation at least once 
per month. And don’t forget the 
weekly Friday lunch and Saturday 
breakfast. 

Prospective members must 
complete an application form, find 
two club sponsors to sign it and 
present a check for $1,750 (that’s 
a third of the $3,000 initiation fee 
plus the first year’s dues of $750) 
to get the ball rolling.  The remain-
ing $2,000 of the initiation fee and 
annual dues for $750 would be 
billed in two equal payments dur-
ing each of the next two annual 
billing cycles in October.

– Chris Benson, Membership Chair

What do you do 
when . . .?

. . . You’re walking down the 
dock or through the clubhouse 
and see something that’s not right. 
It’s a dripping faucet, a loose cleat, 
a broken downspout or simply 
something that needs tightening 
down.

 How does that get fixed?
The first step in the process is 

letting the responsible committee 
chairperson know of the problem. 
To accomplish this and simplify 
the communications, the web 
team has set up a FACILITY 
REPAIR REQUEST page, under 
FORMS, on the QCYC web site. 
You’re asked to fill out three of 
the six lines of information (the 
computer has filled in the other 
three). Those being what the 
problem is, where, and how to 
contact you if there are questions. 	
     Once you click SUBMIT, the 
system records your request on 
the repair item database and 
simultaneously sends an email 
copy of your request to the 
appropriate chairperson. You 
don’t have to try to figure out who 
to call, or leave a voicemail, or 
wait for a call back. Just record it 
on the web site. The responsible 
committees then address the 
issues during their next work 
sessions. 

Queen City Yacht Club is a 
very large business with a sig-
nificant clubhouse, massive dock 
space and a valuable remote loca-
tion. One of the biggest chal-
lenges is knowing what requires 
attention, and your input, via the 
Facility Repair Request is a great 
help. No matter how big or small, 
please submit it and help protect 
our assets.

– Bill Brunkhorst, Web Team

GALLERY MARINE
On Seattle’s Lake Union 

Since 1983 

717 NE Northlake Way
Seattle, WA 98105

• Westerbeke Engines & Generators
• Universal Engines
• Ford Lehman
• Hino
• Yanmar
• Crusader
• Cummins
• Marine Power

(206) 547-2477
Fax (206) 547-2180

• Complete engine room service on Gas & Diesel Engines
• Fuel Tank Replacements

• 50' Dry Dock for Shaft and Prop Repairs
• Electrical Repairs & Upgrades

• Repower or Rebuild
• Our dock or yours

• Knowledgeable parts staff
• Open Monday through Friday 8:00 am – 5:00 pm

https://www.queencity.org/facility-repair-request
https://www.queencity.org/facility-repair-request


THE BILGE PUMP | 7THE BILGE PUMP | 7

Yacht
Performance

Center
Tony Stempak  
Owner Since 1983

915 N.E. Boat Street

Seattle, WA 98105

Of�ce: 206-633-1195

E-mail: ypcseattle@aol.com

References & Photos 

Available Upon 

Request

– Haul Outs with Elevator Lift
– Bottom Painting

– Electronics Rigging Specialist
– Repower

– Custom Welding
– High Performance Specialist

– Merc Cruiser, Volvo & Crusader
– Fuel Injection Specialist

– Bow & Stern Thruster Installs
Member of
       QUEEN CITY    
       YACHT CLUB

All aboard 
for the Seafair 
Holiday Cruise

Calling all skippers, dock 
elves, and other hearty volunteers! 

Please join your fellow 
captains in celebrating the holiday 
season by volunteering for the 
Seafair Holiday Cruise (formerly 
known as the Special People’s 
Cruise).

On Sunday, December 3, we 
expect three busloads of adult 
guests with developmental and 
intellectual disabilities and their 
chaperones to arrive at QCYC for 
an afternoon of fun and holiday 
cheer, including a cruise on 
board the boats of individual club 
members, snacks and beverages 
provided by QCYC, a phone call 
to Santa during the cruise and a 
photo with him when everyone 
returns to the clubhouse.

Many volun-
teers make for 
light work, and we 
promise a good 
time will be had 
by all!

We need skip-
pers to volunteer 
to take our guests 
on their boats. The 
skippers decide 
how many passen-
gers they can accommodate and 
pick them up either at their slip at 
the mainstation or in the “U.” The 
cruise itself lasts about an hour.

The “dock elves” greet guests 
when they arrive, give them a life 
jacket and snack bag, deliver them 
to their boat and assist them when 
they return from their cruise.

Santas receive calls at the 
mainstation by cell phone and lis-
tens to their wish lists.

Kitchen help and clean-up 
crew are needed for the meal that 

we provide volunteers at the end 
of the event.

Contact Captain Val Ohlstrom 
with any questions at vohlstrom@
comcast.net.

Please sign up online today!
– Val Ohlstrom, Holiday Cruise 

Committee Chair

Photo courtesy of Val Ohlstrom

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Yacht-Performance-Center/134388533280741
mailto:vohlstrom@comcast.net
mailto:vohlstrom@comcast.net
https://www.queencity.org/2017-seafair-holiday-cruise


8 | THE BILGE PUMP



THE BILGE PUMP | 9

See Woodinville 
wine country by 
land yacht

Queen City’s new fleet 
captains, Stephanie Farrar and 
Michael Abrejera, will  launch 
their event calendar with a trip 
to Woodinville wine country this 
month.

The day-long wine tasting to 

several wineries will be Saturday, 
November 18. Cost is $40 per 
person.

The trip by bus will get 
underway with mimosas at the 
mainstation at 10 a.m. and return 
at 4:30 p.m. There will be lunch, 
games and prizes along the way, 
to say nothing of libations at each 
port of call.

	 Guests are welcome and 

Don’t let Muskrat 
Love get in your way 
(or your boat)

Any boat with an exhaust 
opening that’s three inches or 
larger is a temptation to muskrats 
and other water critters, which 
will swim up your exhaust and 
chew through the hoses to make 
a cozy home inside your well-
decorated salon. Experts warn 
they will cause your boat to stink 
and they might cause it to sink.

You can’t run these critters 
off by singing. You have to put 
a foil on the exhaust. But if your 
voice is up to the effort, here are 
some fine lyrics to use (thanks to 
an anonymous contributor), with 
apologies to The Captain and 
Tenille:

Muskrat Love
Muskrat, muskrat, middle of night

Cruisin’ the yacht club, cruising it right
Gonna find an exhaust hole

With mud and weeds they’re gonna fill it full
Muskrat Suzie, Muskrat Sam

Makin’ little muskrats in Queen City Land
And they shimmy, Sam is so skinny.

And they creep and they crawl and they haul mess
Right up the exhaust pipe to make nests

Chewin’ through the exhaust until
They’re out in the bilge.

Nibblin’ on hoses, 
Chewing through wires

Sam says to Suzie
Would you please be my Mrs.
Suzie says yes with her kisses.

Now he’s doing his business down in the stringers
Suzie loves the smell, it lingers and lingers.

And they creep and they crawl and they haul stuff
Up into your exhaust and then some

You’ll be lucky just to stay afloat
Looks like muskrat love.

-- Anonymous

members can sign up for them 
on the website. Space on the bus 
is limited; reservations should be 
made soon.
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continued from page 1	
	 Every member owes a spe-
cial thanks to Michele Bedner, 
who chaired QCYC’s Opening 
Day events and New Year’s Eve 
Black and White Ball, co-chaired 
the July 4th festivities last season 
and organized the Commodore’s 
Thank You Party this fall. 
	 The Commodore’s Ball is an 
annual tradition celebrating out-
going and incoming commodores 
by members of the Grand 14 yacht 
clubs in the region.
	 “Being commodore is a once 
in a lifetime opportunity,” Past 
Commodore Bedner said. “I was 
proud to represent our club and 
it’s an honor to join our club’s past 
commodores group.” 

	 – Pete DeLaunay, Bilge Pump 
co-editor 
	 – All photos by Michael Abrejera  

An over-the-top ice sculpture is a hit among the crowd. All 
photos courtesy of Michael Abrejera.

Commodore Scott Grimm and First 
Lady Karin Grimm move to the 
music in celebration of QCYC's 

social season.
Mark Vanderwall and Past Commodore Dave Krows take a break from the 

dancing at the Commodore's Ball to smile for the camera.
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• 20 cents off gas over 50 gallons 
• 40 cents off diesel over 100 gallons 
• 50 cents off diesel over 200 gallons 
• 10% off oil changes 

PRESENT YOUR QUEEN CITY YACHT 
CLUB MEMBERSHIP CARD AND 

RECEIVE: 

Contact Dave Morrison if you would 
like to schedule an oil change, or if you 
have any questions. 

2732 Westlake Ave. N.  Seattle, WA 98109 
Located just southeast of the Aurora Bridge 

Phone: (206) 284-6600 
Fax:     (206) 284-6631 

OIL CHANGE SPECIALISTS 

GAS, DIESEL, OIL, PUMP OUTS, GROCERIES, BEER, WINE, ICE 

Top left, Andy Gerde proves you 
don't have to wear a real tux to make 
a fashion statement at the ball. Chris 

Castrow and Michael Abrejera, above, 
show off the latest in tuxes at the 

Commodore's Ball. At left, immediate 
Past Commodore Dave Bedner and 
First Lady Michele Bedner celebrate 

the conclusion of their QCYC 
leadership at the Commodore's Ball.

http://www.morrisonsfueldock.com/
http://www.csrmarine.com
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continued from page 1
year terms. Jan Gould was decom-
missioned as treasurer. Dave 
Bedner, who completed his ser-
vice on the bridge, was decom-
missioned as commodore and will 
continue as a board member.
	 P/C Carl Weiss led commis-
sioning of new trustees Walt 
Braithwaite and Gerald Fey to 
begin their three-year terms on 
the Board of Directors.  Sandy 
Werner and Mark Reed were com-
missioned as rear commodore 
and vice commodore respectively. 
Debbie Foote was commis-
sioned as treasurer. P/C  Scott 
Grimm was commissioned as 
commodore. 
	  The Change of Watch cere-
mony was established by QCYC 
leadership in 1961 to formally 
acknowledge new bridge officers 
and board member/trustees.  P/C 
George Austin served as marshall 
that year, escorting new and for-
mer bridge members and trustees 
to the podium for decommission-
ing or commissioning. 
	 – Pete DeLaunay

 Bilge Pump co-editor

Commodore Scott Grimm (right) takes the gavel of his office as QCYC's commodore 
from Past Commodore Bob Myers. Photos courtesy of Michael Abrejera.

Debbie Foote is commissioned as 
QCYC's new treasurer.

Top center, Outgoing Commodore Dave Bedner (at right in photo) presents the 
Commodore's Trophy to Eric and Barb Wood. Above left, Pete DeLaunay is all 
smiles as he picks up the Member of the Year trophy from outgoing Commodore 
Dave Bedner. Outgoing Commodore and First Lady Dave and Michele Bedner 

are honored at the Change of Watch ceremony, lower right.



THE BILGE PUMP | 13

Queen City 
introduces 
hydroplane racing 
to Seattle 

 It was at Lake Washington 
on June 27, 1926 when Queen 
City Yacht Club staged the first-
ever hydroplane race on Lake 
Washington.

Four vessels were on hand for 
the event.

Herb Munter won all three of 
the six-mile heats with his boat, 
“SAR.” 

Mike Shain was second in 
every race in his boat “Baby 
Trimmer.”

The “Seattle Queen,” piloted 
by J. A. Volger placed third in 
each event.

Jimmy Lyons’ “Hispano” 
experienced mechanical difficulty 
and did not compete.

After the races were com-
pleted, Shain struck a piece of 
driftwood in his hydroplane. An 
air tank built into the boat kept it 
afloat. Queen City’s C. A. Wheeler 

rescued Mike Shain, observing 
that Shain had enjoyed a “good 
bath.”

Queen City member Leo 
Huber arrived with a seaplane, 
and challenged Herb Munter and 
the “SAR” to a race.

As the contest began, Huber’s 
seaplane struck a piece of drift-
wood (possibly the same piece 

encountered earlier by Shain) and 
ripped the bottom out of the body. 
Huber pointed his plane toward 
shore, barely making the beach 
before sinking. He jumped ashore 
soaked and disgusted.

By all accounts, a memorable 
afternoon.

O n c e  u p o n  a  t i m e  a t  Q C Y C

1926-era hydroplanes.

The seaplane almost sank at the 1926 QCYC races.
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Capt. William Karl Stannard, 
a professional boater among 
boaters, had an illustrious long-
term career in the marine indus-
try with Bayliner and Meridian 
boats.  Bill crossed the bar June 26 
in Anacortes at the age of 65 after 
a long battle with cancer.

At the time of his passing, Bill 
was QCYC member # 317.  

Bill was born November 7, 
1951 and grew up in Spokane, 
graduating from North Central 
High School there in 1970.  He 
excelled in academics and earned 
a scholarship to Dartmouth 
College, but the draft and his 
father’s illness changed his plans.

Bill served in the Army from 
February 1971 to November 
1973, including a tour of duty 
in Vietnam where he earned a 
Purple Heart and Bronze Stars.

After military service, Bill 
earned his bachelor’s degree from 
Eastern Washington University 
and a Masters in Physiological 
Psychology from the University 
of Washington.

His first job after gradua-
tion was at the Seattle Museum 
of History and Industry where 
he became curator of collections; 
helped set up small museums 
around the state, including the 
Sourdough Museum in Pioneer 
Square; and authored a book on 
the history of Seattle.

In the ‘80s Bill was living on 
his power boat and Janet Kenady 
was living on her sailboat moored 
next to each other at The Seattle 
Marina.  One thing led to another 
and in 1986, they married and 
moved to La Conner together 
with her daughter Adrianne.

In 1988 Bill joined Bayliner 
Marine in Arlington.  He held 
various positions there, including 

eight years as a test-boat driver. 
He worked in engineering and 
quality assurance and was fac-
tory captain and team lead for the 
yacht delivery and rigging crew. 
He and his team traveled through-
out North America and Europe 
setting up boat shows and dealer 
shows, delivering yachts and pro-
viding customer service.

After Bayliner closed its plant, 
Bill continued his association with 
Meridian and Bayliner, delivering 
yachts and serving as a legal and 
technical advisor to the Brunswick 
Co. under Stannard Marine 
Consulting.  He continued to 
make customer service calls until 
his death. 

Bill had four passions in 
life: politics and current affairs, 
boats and boating, Seahawks and 
Mariners, and friends and family. 

Bill read at least two newspa-
pers daily and kept up on current 
affairs.  He loved political discus-
sions and held his Democratic 
beliefs dearly.  But he main-
tained that when superficial clas-
sifications are stripped aside, 
Americans have more in com-
mon than not. For example, he 
took Adrianne to a Republican 
Caucus for educational purposes 
in 1992.  The group was discuss-
ing the Republican platform, and 
before long Bill had taken over 
the discussion as well as the cau-
cus.  Instead of throwing Bill out 
of the meeting, the Republicans 
approached him to be a rep-
resentative for Skagit County 
and Washington State at the 
Republican national convention. 
He declined.

Bill loved boats and boating 
and was passionate about learning 
everything about them.  Bill and 
Janet lived aboard on Lake Union 

and at Shilshole Bay Marina in 
various boats, but Bill’s favorite 
was his Meridian 490, which he 
purchased new and followed all 
the way through the production 
line to delivery.

Capt. Stannard had an excel-
lent memory and, even over the 
phone he could walk boaters 
through diagnosing problems 
and then recommend repairs.  
He developed a devoted follow-
ing of dealers and boat owners.  
He took his job seriously and 
had a perfect record of getting 
scheduled boats to even the big 
boat shows in Ft. Lauderdale and 
Miami, despite manufacturing 
delays, a frozen Hudson River or 
the occasional hurricane.

Bill was an avid Mariners 
and Seahawks fan, but Janet says 
he couldn’t attend a game in per-
son because he would get too 
emotional and start hollering and 
throwing things! 

Most of all, Bill loved his 
friends and family.  Nothing 
made him happier than to have 
them around to cook for and 
entertain. He was so proud of his 
grandchildren Henry and Lola as 
well as grand-nieces and nephew 
Lila, Jacob and Amelia.

Bill joined Queen City Yacht 
Club in 2008 and made many 
friends.  While a member, Bill 
owned the “Jade,” the beautiful 
54-foot Meridian 490 that became 
Bill and Janet’s home.

He will be missed by all who 
knew him.

	 Bill is survived by his 
loving wife Janet, brother 
Frederick, sister Marilyn Strom, 
step-daughter Adrianne, grand-
children Henry and Lola, and 
numerous nieces and nephews. 

	 – Ken Klett, fleet chaplain

Eight Bells

William Karl Stannard 1951 – 2017
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Welcome our new members! We're happy to have you in our midst
N e w  M e m b e r s

Queen City Snowbirds’ ‘Cruise In’ 
for monthly lunches

Thanks to Bob and Marge Hillman, Queen City 
snowbirds have enjoyed monthly lunches for the 
past several years. In October about 30 members 
met for buffet lunch at Casino Arizona located on 
the Salt-River Pima Maricopa Indian Reservation 
in Scottsdale, Arizona. All members are invited 
to join the snowbird crew. Contact Bob Hillman 
(Luisa11@aol.com) for the next scheduled lunch. Photo by @Wendy DeLaunay & Casino AZ server.

Kim and Dan Heffernan
	

Steve Rothrock and Tessa Keating
	

Rhonda and John Lettengarver
	All photos by Michael Abrejera

mailto:Luisa11@aol.com
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Calling all QCYC Captains! 
Please join us in spreading Holiday Cheer by volunteering for the 

Seafair Holiday Cruise
Sunday, December 3, 2017; 

Volunteer Orientation Meeting at 1:00pm; Volunteer Dinner approximately 5:30pm. 

For this is a fun-filled event individual skippers volunteer their boats to take adults with developmental and 
intellectual disabilities and their chaperones for a cruise, and our guests receive a special treat bag, a chat and 

photo with Santa, and a visit with the Seafair clowns.

WE NEED MANY VOLUNTEERS FOR A SUCCESSFUL EVENT, including:

Skippers, Dock Elves, Santas, & Kitchen Help

Questions? Contact Captain Val Ohlstrom. 206-498-1560, or vohlstrom@comcast.
net.

Please go to the QCYC Event Calendar to sign up online today!

• Members must log in to access sign-up feature
• Members may RSVP online on behalf of guests

https://www.queencity.org/node/51000/register

https://www.queencity.org/node/51000/register
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...or Kiss Your Captain! 

                       The Tarettes Invite You to Our 

             QCYC Captains Dinner 
Friday, December 15 

6:00 pm 
 

Please make your reservation online at www.queencity.org 

Or mail a check to: 

 Shirley Rogers 

20512 129th Ave SE 
Snohomish, WA 98296  

$25 per person 

Dress is Christmas Festive 

To further get in the spirit, please bring an unwrapped gift for a child 3 or younger,  

or a gift card, to be gifted to the Boyer Children’s Clinic 

Sponsors:   

Denise Whitaker 206-795-9969 & Patti Oberg  425-503-1182 
 

New
 D

ate
! 
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1501 Fourth Ave, Suite 2400 • Seattle, WA 98101

(800) 755-6470

Lewis O. TiTLand, CPa  Ps
CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANT

J.G. SCRIPPS BUILDING / SUITE 400
221 FIRST AVENUE WEST

SEATTLE, WASHINGTON 98119

TEL: (206) 789-5433
FAX: (206) 682-5241

Serving Northwest 
boaters for 41 years.

Located on the Ship Canal at Canal Boatyard
4300 11th Ave. NW, Seattle

(206) 789-4690 • www.pacificfiberglass.com

Repair, Refit & Restoration
Everybody at Pacific Fiberglass is committed to doing the best 
job possible, whether it’s refitting a Super-yacht or putting a new 
bottom on a compact trawler. Give us a call about your project. 
We'll help sort out what makes sense for you.

Scott Anderson 206-769-1192

Spec ia l i z ing in
Res ident ia l , Condomin ium 
& Investment Proper t ies .

sander@windermere.com
www.seattleincityhomes.com

Knowledge  Integrity  Service

R E A L E S T A T E

  

http://www.bnbseattle.com
http://www.seaviewboatyard.com
http://www.pacificfiberglass.com
http://www.seattleincityhomes.com
http://www.insuranceservicesgroup.com
http://www.queencityplating.com


NOVEMBER 2017
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2
New Member Orientation 
6:00-9:00pm

3
Friday Lunch 11:30am - 
1:30 pm

Ship's Store Open 11:30am 
- 1:30 pm

4
Private Event - W Seattle 
YC (at QCYC) Lobdell 

Docks Fun Day 8:30am

5 6 7
House Committee 9:00 
-11:30am

Planning and Finance 
Meeting 7:00pm

8
Ship's Store Open 5:30pm 
- 7:30pm

General Member Meeting 
7:30pm-9:30pm

9 10
Friday Lunch 11:30am 
- 1:30pm

Tarette General Meeting 
12:30-3:00pm

11
Saturday Breakfast 
9:00am

Private Event - (Vic 
Portolese) 5:00pm

12 13
QCYC Board Meeting 
7:00pm

14
House Committee 9:00 
-11:30am

Planning & Finance  Meeting 
6:30-8:30pm

15
Alt. Wed. Night Dinner 
5:45pm

16
SSPS Dinner Meeting 
5:30pm

17
Friday Lunch 11:30am 
- 1:30pm

Ship's Store Open 11:30am 
- 1:30 pm

18
Saturday Breakfast 
9:00am

Wine Tasting 
in Woodinville 
10:00am-4:00pm

Private Event (Milner) 
5:00 pm

19
QCYC-SYC Challenge Race

Burger Bash (2nd floor) 
5:00pm - 7:00pm

20 21
House Committee 
9:00-11:30am

Architectural Advisory 
Committee Meeting 
6:30pm-8:30pm

22
NO GENERAL MEETING

23 24
Friday Lunch 
11:30am-1:30pm

25
Saturday Breakfast 
9:00am

26 27 28
House Committee 
9:00-11:30am

29
Alt. Wed. Night Dinner 
5:45pm

30

t h e Qu een Ci t y Yac h t Clu b 
2608 Boyer Avenue East, Seattle, WA 98102 • www.queencity.org
Phone: (206) 709-2000 • Fax: (206) 709-8924

Scott Grimm .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .                Commodore
Mark Reed  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .                 Vice Commodore
Sandy Werner  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .               Rear Commodore
Eric Wood  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .                 Secretary

Debbie Foote .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .                Treasurer
Michael Abrejera .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   . Photographer
Wendy Delaunay  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .             Photographer
Sally Macdonald/Pete DeLaunay  .  .   Co-Editors

Dates shown are correct as of publication but may change.


